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General Education Committee 

Meeting Minutes for April 6, 2018 
 

Committee members attending: Amy Sayward, Dovie Kimmins, Deana Raffo, Justin Gardner, Karen 

Reed, Virginia Hemby, Teresa Davis, Phil Loubere, Mike Boyle, Zaf Khan 

 

Ex-officio members attending: Susan Myers-Shirk, Karen Petersen  

 

Business:  

 

• Call to order. Meeting was called to order at 2:35 PM by Amy Sayward. 

 

• Approval of Minutes. Meeting minutes from the February 9, 2018 meeting were approved: 

moved by Virginia Hemby, seconded by Phil Loubere. The minutes carried unanimously with no 

changes. Meeting minutes from the March 23, 2018 Assessment subcommittee meeting were 

approved: moved by Deana Raffo, seconded by Teresa Davis. The minutes carried unanimously 

with no changes.  

 

• Consideration of two proposals. At the February 9, 2018 meeting, the committee considered 

two proposals for possible addition to the General Education curriculum: LEAD 2000 and ABAS 

2010. Subsequent to the meeting, these proposals were made available to the university 

community for feedback; seven emailed comments were received in response (see Appendices). 

Amy Sayward reminded the committee of the following procedures:  a two-thirds majority vote 

was required for the proposals to pass. If they passed, the proposals would move to Amy 

Sayward, and then up to Peter Cunningham. Proposals no longer go to TBR. 

 

o While most of the emails contained generally positive comments, two emails cited 

specific concerns regarding the proposals. The departments of Psychology as well as 

Sociology/Anthropology strongly opposed the addition of both LEAD 2000 and ABAS 

2010 to the Gen Ed curriculum. Each department cited the language stipulated in the 

General Education Course Proposal document for Social/Behavioral Sciences to justify 

their assertion that these courses do not come from a Social/Behavioral Sciences 

discipline, nor do they draw from the perspectives and/or methods of the field.  

 

o Discussion ensued between committee members regarding the interpretation of this 

language in the General Education requirements. Amy Sayward explained that in the 

past, the committee has allowed classes outside of the specified categories 

(“anthropology, economics, geography, psychology, political science, and sociology”) to 

be included as part of the General Education curriculum. Justin Gardner stated that it 

was important to recognize this precedent when voting on the proposals. Teresa Davis 

questioned whether the committee should allow a substantial number of classes 

outside of the social sciences discipline to satisfy the Gen Ed requirement for that 

category. Amy Sayward stated that the committee will need a clear rationale for its 

decision so as to be consistent regarding this issue in the future. Virginia Hemby stated 
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that the question is “Do these classes fit here [in the Social/Behavior Sciences 

category]?” Justin Gardner replied that no, the question is: do these course descriptions 

explain how they are meeting the Gen Ed requirements? Some members of the 

committee expressed concern that the proposals did not fulfill four or more of the seven 

learning outcomes, as required by the course proposal document. The committee 

discussed possibly clarifying the specifications of the Gen Ed Course Justification form in 

the future, however members noted that making any change would be problematic 

from a procedural point of view.  

 

o Justin Gardner motioned to vote on the ABAS 2010 course; Mike Boyle seconded. No 

additional discussion was undertaken.  

 

o Susan Myers-Shirk clarified the voting: a “Yes” response indicated that the member 

believed that ABAS 2010 should be added to the Gen Ed curriculum. Ten voting 

members were present, therefore seven votes were needed to pass. Members voted: 

there were 5 “Yes” votes and 5 “No” votes; therefore ABAS 2010 was not approved for 

addition to the curriculum. 

 

o Justin Gardner motioned to vote on the LEAD 2000 course; Mike Boyle seconded. No 

additional discussion was undertaken. 

 

o The members voted on the LEAD 2000 proposal: there were 7 “No” votes and 3 “Yes” 

votes; therefore LEAD 2000 was not approved for addition to the curriculum. 

 

o Susan Myers-Shirk stated that for next year, the committee members should consider 

possible changes to the definitions of these departmental categories as well as the 

accompanying course proposal documents. The committee members discussed several 

concerns with this idea: Amy Sayward noted the timing, stating that the entire General 

Education curriculum will be possibly undergoing a redesign. Justin Gardner questioned 

whether the committee had the authority to make such a change to the course proposal 

documents, stating that MTSU policy may limit the committee’s ability to make these 

changes.  

 

 

• New business. Amy Sayward and Phil Loubere have completed their service to the committee 

and will not be returning in the fall; they were thanked for their service. Virginia Hemby will 

chair the committee when it resumes in Fall 2018.  
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APPENDICES 

 

(Emailed feedback from the MTSU community in response to the proposals) 
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